
From the Archive 

Fifty years of Gosset care 

This year we are celebrating 50 years since Gosset Ward, 
our neonatal intensive care unit, opened in Spring 1965. 
The ward was named after Dr Harry Gosset, the hospital’s 
first consultant paediatrician, who worked hard to plan for 
the much-needed facility and who sadly, died just three 
weeks before it opened.  

When the Barratt Maternity Home opened in 1935 there 
was a small premature baby unit on the ground floor. 
Over the years it moved location as more space was 
required for extra incubators. In the early 1960s it was 
decided that a new unit should be built above the 
gynaecological ward and theatre. The planning team of Dr 
Gosset, Sir Anthony Alment, Matron Hague, Sister 

Henbest and the architect, Mr Goodlad travelled around 
the country visiting other premature baby units, seeking 
help and advice. 

The unit was ready to be opened in the Spring of 1965 but 
sadly, three weeks before, Dr Gosset died suddenly. It was 
then decided that the unit should be named after him. 
Later in 1989, the ward was relocated to its present 
position between the two children’s wards. 

(More overleaf) 

Dr Harry Gosset 



Fifty years of Gosset care 

Left to right: Rosie Gilbert (Manfield  theatre sister), 
Brian Hughes (NGH general manager, Liz Berrill 
(Manfield nursing officer) in the 1980s. 

Dr Isaac Henry ‘Harry’ Gosset (right) was appointed in 
1947 as the hospital’s first consultant paediatrician. After 
qualifying in 1933 his first venture was travelling around 
the Antipodes in a van! In 1935 he returned for post-
graduate study at St Thomas’s Hospital and for two years 
was a GP in Liphook, Surrey. He returned to hospital 
paediatrics in 1938 until war broke out, when he joined 
the RAF, rising to the rank of Wing-Commander, medical 
specialist. 

He was described by his colleagues as a gentle, kind and 
highly intelligent man, who worked tirelessly, to the 
detriment of his own health. The family home was Vigo 
House, on the Bedford Road and off-duty he was very 
much the family man, with his wife, two sons and two 
daughters. Dr Gosset died on 4th March 1965 at the age 
of 58. 
 
Sister Phyllis Henbest was first shown around the Barratt 
Maternity Home in 1953, by her friend Ruth Wagstaff (nee 
Palmer) and soon began to work there. In 1957 a vacancy 
in the premature baby unit became the opportunity 
Phyllis had been waiting for to work in her favourite area 
of midwifery. Over the years she then became the 
department’s sister, then in 1972 her title changed to 
nursing officer, and she finally retired in 1980.  

Members of the NGH Archive have been privileged 
recently to meet up again with Miss Henbest, and talk 
with her about her work, Dr Gosset, and the excitement, 
tinged with sadness, of the new unit opening in 1965. 
 

Sister Phyllis Henbest (below, in ambulance, and right) 

(More overleaf) 



An article from the Northampton Chronicle & Echo in 
February 1965 about the soon to open Gosset ward (More overleaf) 



Come and see us 
Learn more about the history of the hospitals in 
Northamptonshire by visiting the NGH Historical Archive. 

Open on Wednesday mornings 8am to 1pm 

Telephone: 01604 544868  

Email: sue.longworth@ngh.nhs.uk 

An article from the Northampton Chronicle & Echo in 
February 1986 about plans to relocate Gosset ward to its 
present position adjacent to the children’s wards 
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